BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 2, 2008
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Anthony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Vice Chairman, Eric A. Walker, Selectmen Adam P. Forman, Robert E. Mazow, Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to open public hearing regarding the liquor license suspension of Hawthorne by the Sea Restaurant on their liquor license suspension seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Chairman Scibelli requested that the decision on Hawthorne by the Sea’s appeal to the Alcohol Beverage Control Commission on August 8, 2008, become part of the permanent record. (See attached)

Chairman Scibelli gave a brief update on the events prior to this meeting and spoke on the ABCC remanding the matter back to the Board of Selectman. 
Detective Ted Delano of the Swampscott Police Department discussed the specifics of the sting operation that took place on February 8, 2008.

Attorney David Kelston spoke on behalf of Hawthorne By The Sea. 

A brief discussion was held by all parties.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to affirm that a violation had taken place with regards to the sting operation held on February 8, 2008, in which Hawthorne by the Sea served an alcoholic beverage to an underaged person, seconded by Selectman Walker. 

The Board voted 4-1 in favor of a motion by Selectman Forman to impose a one day suspension to be served on a Friday within the next four weeks seconded by Selectman Walker.  Selectman Mazow opposed this motion. 

The Board voted 4-1 in favor of a motion by Selectman Forman to accept the following statement of reasons to impose a one day liquor license suspension on Hawthorne by the Sea, “the Board views serving a minor liquor as a serious offense, the Board feels the license holder has a responsibility to keep liquor out of the hands of minors , the Board feels it is the most critical aspect of the liquor license laws to make sure minors are not served, our goal is to impose a penalty to deter this license holder and all license holders  in the Community so that there is no future violations, our goal is to adopt a unified approach that is calibrated to the nature of the offense, and our goal is to punish the license holder for violating the law , seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Selectman Mazow opposed the motion. 
All members of the Board thanked all parties for participating in this hearing. 

Public Hearing:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open public hearing on a request from Paradise Citgo, 219 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass for a Class II Car Dealers license seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board discussed the above request and decided to continue the public hearing to have time to ask Town Counsel if a Class II License was the appropriate license. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to continue the public hearing on the above request until the next meeting, scheduled for September 16, 2008, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to appoint William D. Vousboukis as a permanent firefighter for the Swampscott Fire Department seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Michael T. Bagnell as a permanent firefighter for the Swampscott Fire Department seconded by Selectman Forman.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to appoint Marc Andler to the Conservation Commission seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve the change of meeting dates for the Board of Selectmen from September 30, 2008 to October 7, 2008, seconded by Selectman Forman.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve executive session minutes from August 19, 2008, seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve meeting minutes from August 19, 2008, seconded by Selectman Mazow.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the Friends of the Swampscott Library for a one day liquor license to serve wine at their annual book preview gala seconded by Selectman Forman. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve a request from the Friends of the Swampscott Library to place a sign on the Town Hall lawn advertising their annual book sale from September 19, 2008 through September 27, 2008, seconded by Selectmen Walker. 

The Board voted 4-1 in favor of a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a Kopelman & Paige, P.C invoice in the amount of $7,161.00 for services through July 31, 2008, seconded by Selectman Walker.  Selectman Mazow recused himself from vote. 
Town Administrator Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator suggested to the Board that  State Representative Lori Ehrlich be invited to the Board of Selectman’s meeting on October 7, 2008 , to update the Board and the community on recent state  funding that has been approved  for improvements to Humphrey Street .

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Mazow reminded all residents regarding the no parking on Charlotte Road and asked that everyone use the parking lot.  Selectman Mazow suggested the Board reach out again to the coaches and parents to make sure everyone is aware of the parking regulations. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke on recent complaints she has heard regarding dog waste at the football and soccer fields. Selectman Sullivan reminded dog owners to be clean up after their pets. Selectman Sullivan updated residents on her upcoming office hours to be held on September 18, 2008, at the Swampscott Town Hall. 
Selectman Walker welcomed students back to school and reminded all drivers to be aware of children walking to school.  Selectman Walker thanked the Town Building Committee on their hard work. 
Selectman Forman recognized the Town Building Study Committee on their hard work along with their report that was impressive.   
Selectman Scibelli spoke on the school system here in Town and wanted to comment on the amount of great teachers we are fortunate enough to have in this community.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to adjourn meeting at 9:15 P.M.  seconded by Selectman Mazow.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz
Administrative Assistant 

